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Independent Contractor Test for Delivery Drivers Upheld 

By David J. Sprong, Esq. 
 

The United States Court of Appeals ruled yesterday that a federal law governing motor carriers does not limit 

New Jersey’s law regarding the independent contractor status of delivery drivers.  The ruling sets the precedent 

for New Jersey and answers any outstanding questions regarding the classification of drivers in New 

Jersey.  This decision could have negative financial ramifications to wages, costs and prices across the industry, 

so companies in this industry must be mindful of the impact of this decision on their businesses. 

The current New Jersey law is that the “ABC Test” must be used to determine if a driver is an employee or an 

independent contractor.  The ABC Test essentially provides that all drivers must be classified as employees 

unless a transportation company can show that the drivers (a) are free from their control, (b) perform work that 

is outside the company’s business and (c) are in an independently established business.    

 

That law was put to the test in federal court in the case of Bedoya et al. v. American Eagle Express, Inc., No. 

18-1641 (3d Cir. 2019), which was decided on January 29, 2019.  In that case, the defendant logistics company 

designated its drivers as independent contractors, and certain drivers filed a class action lawsuit challenging 

that classification.  The drivers asserted that they should be designated as employees and that they should 

receive the associated compensation and benefits.  In defending the case, the logistics company argued that a 

certain federal law, the Federal Aviation Authorization Administration Act of 1994, “preempted” New Jersey 

law, such that New Jersey could not impose any test to set the definition that constitutes an independent 

contractor.  The Court of Appeals ruled against the logistics company, and the New Jersey ABC Test was 

allowed to stand.  To gain a greater understanding of how this decision could impact the bottom line, 

transportation companies should seek advice from qualified legal counsel. 

For more information, contact David J. Sprong, Esq. at djsprong@becker.legal  or visit us on the web:  

www.becker.legal 
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About Becker LLC 

Becker LLC is a premier mid-market firm with offices in New York, New Jersey, Philadelphia and California. 

The firm provides the complete spectrum of legal services from litigation, transactional, labor and employment, 

and bankruptcy law counseling, to intellectual property, real estate and construction law-related advice. Our size 

and regional footprint allows us to provide sophisticated services in a manner not only focused on results, but also 

on our client’s return on their investment. 
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